

To the householder

JUNE 2011

Dear resident/business operator,

Re: Windsor Bridge, Windsor - 40km/h truck and bus speed limit - commencing Tuesday 14 June 2011

The Roads and Traffic Authority (RTA) will be installing a 40km/h truck and bus speed limit on the approaches to Windsor Bridge, Windsor.

The RTA recently completed routine inspections of Windsor Bridge. These inspections included investigations and sampling of the 137 year old cast iron piers of this bridge.

Based on initial findings, it has been recommended by the RTA Bridge Assessment Committee to impose a 40km/h speed limit for trucks and buses on the bridge.

These inspections are part of the RTA's ongoing monitoring of the bridge to ensure it remains safe and serviceable for use until a replacement bridge is constructed.

The 40km/h speed limit for trucks and buses will commence on Tuesday 14 June 2011.

Should you have any queries concerning this matter please contact me on 02 8849 2324 during business hours (8am to 4pm) or by email to Sarath_Dantanarayana@rta.nsw.gov.

Yours faithfully,

Sarath Dantanarayan Bridge Maintenance Planner